

File No: SF17/1442 TRIM No: SD20/43868

Mr Barney Oros
Development Director
Hailiang Property Group Australia Pty Ltd
Suite 3401, Level 34, Gateway Building
1 Macquarie Place
SYDNEY NSW 2000

Email: <u>barney.oros@gmail.com</u>

Dear Mr Oros

**RE: Campsie Private Hospital Proposal** 

I write in relation to the proposal by Hailiang Property Group (HPG) for the development of a private hospital at 445-459 Canterbury Road, Campsie.

The facilities outlined in the concept design including private consultation suites, allied health services and operating suites could assist Canterbury Hospital meet the demand for health services as a result of future projected growth in population in the area. In particular, those elective surgical procedures that are regularly performed in the private sector that could ease pressure on the hospital's waitlist.

The Sydney Local Health District (SLHD) has a collaborative working relationship with many private hospitals and facilities within our district borders. Whilst this letter is not committing the SLHD or Canterbury Hospital to procure any services or space in the new development, SLHD would like to continue to discuss with HPG to explore the opportunities of how Canterbury Hospital may benefit from these facilities into the future, should the development proposal for Campsie Private Hospital be approved.

Thank you once again for providing the concept design for comment. Should you wish to discuss further, please contact Mr Kiel Harvey, General Manager, Canterbury Hospital on 9787 0151 or email Kiel.Harvey@health.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Dr Tim Sinclair

**Executive Director, Operations** 

Date: 22 7 20